
 

 

 

Principal Message for July 1, 2022 
 
Greetings Carroll Families! 
 
I hope everyone enjoys the July 4th Holiday. The school will be closed July 4th-6th. The floors and 
carpets are being cleaned in the front office area on these dates. If you need anything, please call the 
school. The phone lines are being transferred to Ms. Stanley.  
 
OPEN HOUSE DATES coming soon. School begins on Monday, August 29th. To check all needed 
immunizations for your child, you may go to https://www.wcpss.net/Page/166. 
 
Summer Hours for CMMS will be 8:00 am-3:00 pm daily.  
 

Are you interested in playing football? There will be two more voluntary workouts in July on 
Monday, July 18 from 6 - 7:15 PM and Tuesday, July 19 from 6 - 7:15 PM. Students should wear 
athletic clothing, cleats (or sturdy sneakers), and bring a water bottle. Students must be cleared in 
Dragonfly prior to the workout to participate. All information will be posted in the Football 
Google Classroom. . There will be optional workouts on  Wednesday, August 10th from 6-7:15pm 
and Thursday, August 11th from 6-7:15pm. 
 
7th and 8th graders who want to be involved with Fall Athletics must complete the information in 

DragonFly (physical, clearances, permission slips, etc.). You can access information about 

Dragonfly at bit.ly/CMMSregistration If you have questions, please email mchambers@wcpss.net  
and cschannauer@wcpss.net.  As always, students and families can follow the athletics Instagram 
for upcoming events, reminds, try outs, etc. at CMMSAthletics.  
 
Information regarding BUS TRANSPORTATION for 2022-23 can be found at 
https://www.wcpss.net/20220520checktransportation 
You are encouraged to check your child’s status for next year. If they are not receiving bus 
transportation and you are eligible, you must request bus service by July 18th to ensure service on the 
first day of school.  
 
Apply for free and reduced-price school meals All students currently receive free school 
meals supported by federal funding due to the pandemic. This funding is set to end on June 30, 2022. 
In order to receive free or reduced-price meals for next school year, families need to submit a meal 
benefits application.  

All families must complete an application for the 2022-2023 school year starting July 1 in order to 
receive benefits. Please allow 10 business days for processing. 
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If you have not completed a free or reduced-price meal application and think your child may be 
eligible, pick up an application at your child’s school or apply online. Paper applications can also be 
requested by calling 919-588-3535 or 919-856-2920 or emailing cnsmealbenefits@wcpss.net.  

2022-23 meal prices 6-12th graders,  Breakfast $1.75 and lunch $3.25 

 
Leaving WCPSS? If your child will be attending a school outside of Wake County or a private or 
charter school next year, please email Amy Tew, atew@wcpss.net, as soon as possible to let her 
know. This will allow us to remove your child from the roster at your child's assigned 2022-2023 
Wake County school. Please put NOT RETURNING in the subject line. Also, their WCPSS issued device, 
along with the power cord, will need to be returned to school. If they are transitioning to a WCPSS 
high school, they will keep their device. 
 
Summer Hours for CMMS will be 8:00 am-3:00 pm daily.  
 

If you have an immediate need please contact me directly at tzarzecki@wcpss.net.  
 

Yours,   

 
Tina Zarzecki 
Work Hard. Be Kind. 
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